From:          jjls@bigpond.com                                                                                           COPY
To:              police@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
Sent:           Wednesday, January 25, 2006 7:24 AM 

Subject:      Assistance

Ref: 6450 Fl SD

Mr James V. Tierney

Dear Minister Judy Spence MP.

I followed your advice both my wife and me made an appointment to talk with Inspector Ian Swan. 

Detective Sergeant Sheridan Heaton was present at this meeting also. I told both of them that I (JAMES Victor TIERNEY) was prepared to make a statement, as were all the witnesses involved. After much debate Inspector Ian Swan told Detective Sergeant Sheridan Heaton that she should not have even gone this far that it was not a police matter.
He did not advise me who did the matter belong too!

I told Inspector Ian Swan you had advised me that if we (JIM TIERNEY and witnesses) were prepared to make a statement which we were, it would be different.

I asked about all the witnessed signed Statutory Declaration he told me they were useless, that anyone could say anything on a STATUTORY DECLARATION.

So my question to you is why do we have them if they are useless?

I asked Inspector Ian Swan if a person who is a Cairns Administrator of a charity in front of named witnesses told, not asked, an elderly volunteer of this charity to forge (the Cairns Administrators) signature to acquired goods from a shop. This elderly volunteer refused to do this the Cairns Administrator barked at this elderly volunteer saying

"If I tell you to do this you will" was legal?

His answer was that it is nothing his own wife signs his signature to acquire money from their bank account. 

Many people are waiting on your explanation.

So again for my wife and me is it legal to use someone else's signature?

And if it is when it does become illegal?

I reported that this Qld charity has my personal equipment not the equipment I donated to them my own, that I used to train the poor kids. 

I am at the moment training these kids in my garage without this equipment.                                                             Inspector Ian Swan said I should have taken them away, I informed him this charity closed the gym without informing a single member of the public then changed all the door locks, so how was I supposed to retrieve them?

I have informed the parents of some of these children regarding Inspector Ian Swan's advice and they are appalled.

So Minister Judy Spence we left that police station totally confused especially regarding what was said about signatures, and STATUTORY DECLARATIONS!

We left in the hands of Detective Sergeant Sheridan Heaton a CD full of detailed information regarding this appalling situation that she did reluctantly except, they really just wanted me to leave. They did not want to even look at this CD. That I can pass on to your office if need be.

I need some clarity on this situation why was I asked to make a statement that made no difference regarding the attitude to the police?'

Who we feel are not interested in going any further regarding this Catholic charity.

And the information we received from Inspector Ian Swan I need confirmation from you personally, if he is correct as we certainly feel he is not.

Looking forward to you answering my queries so I can tell the public

You surprised me with your first DIRECT REPLY.

Yours most sincerely

JIM TIERNEY

NO RESPONSE

